City of Lee’s Summit

(AL R
Memo

To: Mayor Rhoads and City Council

From: Rob Binney, Mayor Pro Tempore
cc: City Clerk
Date: February 16, 2017

Re: Appointment of alternate committee member-Finance and Budget Committee

“ Mayor Rhoads and Council,

Pursuant to the duties of the Mayor Pro Tem to appoint committee members and alternates,
“and whereas on or about September 2, Councilmember Moreno resigned from the Finance
and Budget Committee, and thereby leaving alternate member Faith and myself to continue
with helping to create a quorum.

Now that the Finance and Budget Committee is entering the busy stretch of their work, and
after further review of Section 2-51 — Composition of Membership — Rule 1.1. says that “a
quorum for a standing committee cannot be achieved by the presence of both the alternate
committee member and the Mayor Pro Tempore”, it would seem logical to appoint a new
‘alternate’ so that in the event Council/Committee members cannot be present, there would
still be several alternatives to allow them to continue business.

| nominate with your advice and consent, Counciimember Dave Mosby to serve as the
Alternate, to the Budget & Finance Committee



